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Letter from the President

Well the "Dog Days of Summer" are over and hobefully everyone's batteries are rejuvenated. This
summer we were quite busy. : :

In the Community Development area we have completed the following projects: Family Night Out
which was a huge success and everyone who went loved it. Concert on the Commons is another
signature project of the Foxboro Jaycees, which was well received. For all you parents and parents to
be, Kathy Carter has submitted all the dates to the PTO for their calendar this year, so hangout at the
local schools or the general store to pick-up your copies so you know when and where we are. A lot
of new projects are starting up so give Helene a call and get your bids in early for your
chairmanships.

Dave is now trying to bask in the glory of a Great State Board Meeting that we hosted in August. We
had members coming from Boston, Taunton, Metro-West and parts unknown. We had a great
meeting. Helene was recognized with an award for all her hard work on Family Night Out Nancy has
been trying to run a Deep-Sea Fishing trip out of the Cape but it is either bad weather or choppy seas
that has delayed the trip. Family Day and the Jaycee Open has been in the works. I am assured that if
you attend you will not only be fed but you will have a good time. So stop by and have some fun.
Speaking about having FUN, have you been out playing softball? Elise has been. She hosted two of
our ID projects, Assoc. vs. Regular Softball and Pick-up Softball. I never heard a single complaint.
Well except from the losers.

I'd like to welcome four new members to the J aycees. Two are relatives of Frank Monet, (sorry I do
not have their names) third is Chris Howard, of North Attleboro and the other Anne Francomano of
Foxboro. I have talked to Anne and she has come out to some of our activities and really liked what
she saw. She is an avid photographer. So hopefully she can capture our year on film! Chris is my
neighbor and he is eager to participate. Look in the roster for his name and give him a call. The
Haunted House is right around the corner and you all know what that means. Jaycee Call Night is
here. Elise is getting a committee together and a lot of work has to be done. I know I do not have to
remind you all that membership is the blood of our organization. Without a constant flow of new and
interesting members we will become stagnant.

I'have to hand it to Lynda for the fantastic work she has accomplished! She had come to Tom
Whiffen and me and gave us the stone cold facts. WE CAN NOT USE THE AUDITORIUM! That is
it! That is final! But with that statement she did not turn and say Good Bye but had new ideas and
new plans. She talked to us and convinced us that the HOUSE WILL GO ON. She got her core
committee together and set-up a plan of attack and has communicated with Tom as to her progress.
On top of all that Tom is working on ways to find us money. He has been thinking on sifting the
sweepings that the town street sweeper picks up but we found out that the town already does it. He
then thought about rolling the elementary school children when they went back to school but did you
ever notice that no one ever walks any more? With that he told me he would think of some different
ways to help raise funds for the chapter. Remember, we have a lot of people counting on us to have
the funds to help them with their projects.

Receipts, receipts and for good measure receipts. Once you run a project and you want to get
reimbursed, submit all your receipts. If you're asking for a certain amount of money then you must
have gotten that figure from somewhere. Please, for our accounting records, make and effort to
submit them all.

I'would like to thank everyone for doing such a great job. Without our strong team effort, we would
not be running as well as things have been.



1999 Haunted House
Update, September Issue

HELP WANTED!

In case you have been living under a rock for several weeks and haven’t read your local newspapers. This
years’ Haunted House will be located at Camp Lincoln Hill. This move is a huge undertaking and the Haunted
House committee needs your help during construction. Even if you can only give a few hours here or there, it
would be appreciated.

As with any move, after you’ve signed your papers and begin the box-packing segment of this large step in your
life, you begin thinking about the many unexpected factors . What will our new neighbors be like? What
happens to our new home and surrounding areas when it rains? What kind of wild life do we have in our
backyard? Well, while studying this whole new concept and questioning myself as to what the heck we’re
doing, the answers to most of my questions have been answered. We’ve had several neighbors stop by to wish
us well, and told us they’d come down to help when they could. We’re bringing in dense bank stone to help the
ground where there is soft earth that has the possibility of becoming mud. As for the wild life, I believe we
need to act as campers would, no food is to be left out or near the show areas and to be aware that there are
creatures in the woods and we are the visitors here. These were just a few of the unexpected challenges we have
to deal with this year, and I’'m sure there will be more. However, we’ve already committed to perform this
show and we will handle any challenges, as Jaycees always do; deal with them the best way we can and
overcome any obstacles that come our way. To be even more positive, just think - we won’t have to deal with
the creeping crud this year, everyone’s primary doctor will be missing your yearly visits this time of the year.
However, if you were on the grounds crew, you’ve experienced the newest affliction, poison ivy!

There has been a crew of about 10 people there nightly, since the G.M. Overall clean-up and tree removal for
the parking area has been the main concern, and we’ve really made a huge difference in the camp already, but
there is much more to be done. I'd like to especially thank Warren Cherry, Frank Monett, Chris Mullen,
Deb Mullen, and Pete Sorrow, the work you have completed over the last couple of weeks has been
outstanding. I don’t know what I would have done without you.

The committee has come up with a new theme. It will be called “Foxboro J aycees Camp Fright”, the original
Foxboro Haunted House, (not to be confused with the newcomer to town). We are now at the point that we need
chairmen for the rooms to come down and start designing their scares. I need to know what supplies are needed
as far as lumber, paint, etc. There is the possibility of 13 acts within our show area itself. We're hoping to get a
maze built for the start of the show. There are five main buildings that we are calling cabins. Five room chairs
have stepped up to run four cabins, as well as the “courtyard” so that leaves seven walk-by/skits to be thought
about. So step up, even if you haven’t run a room before, we can get you some help. Bring a friend down some
night or weekend day, maybe they’d like to help you come up with an idea for a crowd scare. Some of you
veterans, now’s the time to get involved and mentor the newer people.

Lynn Freerksen along with her Publicity committee are on the move. Lauren Bitar and Bob Hickey are
composing a commercial for cable and Lynn is working on advertisements as well as newspaper articles with
Bob Gillis. The excitement is building up, we are beginning to see what is going to be a great haunted house
.his year, be a part of it! There are many different tasks that need to be thought about this year. If you’re not
sure where you could fit in, give me or Warren Cherry a call and we’ll be sure to find a place for you.
Warren Cherry, Dave Fisler, Steve Krug and Keith Magovern spent much of this weekend getting the
temporary lighting to each building and continue to draw up plans for our electrical service needs.



Dave Britton, and Keith Magovern showed up in response to last minute call out for help, while we had the
wood chipper on the property for a day. Bob Hickey-and Mark Emery have been working their room, and it’s
sounding like it’s going to be a good one! Ken Wills and Gerry McNamara were spotted inside their cabin
throwing ideas around. Believe it or not Tom Sawran has already been down to look around his room too.
Tom Whiffen and Derek House have been tossing creative ideas around while working on the grounds. Nancy
Williams should be thanked for helping us by getting rid of some nasty graffiti on the walls of our meeting
room. Dave Brown and Paul O’Sullivan are investigating our insurance needs for this year. Cathy Carter,
Rita Gould, and Mona Vierra have been down several times to lend a helping hand to the grounds crew.
We've had a few sightings of Pete Jamieson, who is back on the band wagon this year. A few others have
stopped by to take a walk through and see what we’re up too. I must apologize that at times there wasn’t a
whole lot to do. Alot of it, at that point, was physical labor and with all the heavy equipment around, I wasn’t
totally comfortable with having a lot of people there. But as I've said, we need you and your creative minds to
come down and pick a spot to work on.

As I’'m sure you all know, this year is quite different from recent years. We are now at the mercy of the town
inspectors, and from what I'm told, new regulations are going to be enforced. These new regulations include,
what type of material can be used, structuring of buildings, the use of tarps, etc. Whatever regulations Spooky
World has to comply with, the same will go for us. We are hoping to get a listing of can and cannots from the
building commissioner as well as the fire department. I'm anticipating having our final inspections on the week
of the 27™. This way we’ll have another week to put final touches on as well as fix any problem areas that may
arise from the inspections.

Firm Locke and Paul O’Sullivan have informed us that Guide Training will be October 4" and 5", Tom
Sawran stepped up to be this years Head Room Chair and will be setting up a special room chair meeting to
talk over what rooms will be doing what. Room scripts are due in by September 27" so that Derek House and
his creative crew can get a script put together. Rehersal night will be Thursday the 7", we’d like to invite the
press to come that evening for photos as well as articles. Friday night will be Family Night, so bring the kids
and share your excitement with them. Dates for the Haunted House are as follows, please mark your calendars
and set-up babysitting needs early:
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The next meeting for Haunted House will be held at the Camp on September 13" at 7:30. As always, if you
have any questions or concerns, please give me or Warren a call at home or at the Camp. The phone number for
the camp is 543-9530.

Working with you and for you !

Lynda Walsh
1999 Haunted House Chairman



SECRETARY’S REPORT

Minutes from the August general meeting:

A motion was made and passed to appropriate $750 to “Celtic Night on the Common”.
This event will be Sept. 7th and Lynda Walsh will be the chairperson.

A new member was sworn in at our meeting. Her name is Anne Francomano. She has
already accepted her first assignment. She will be working with Scott Rogers on the

“Membership Booth Photo Album.” Great Job Annelll
Awards:

Project of the month: Lynn Freerksen for “Concerts on the Common”
Jaycee of the month: Elise Behn
Frog of the month: Ed Groh

Sunshine Fund:

A “get well’card was sent to Laureen House because she recently had gall bladder surgery.
We hope she is feeling better!

Approximately 33 members attended our meeting.

Thank yow

Thank yow so- wuich for your very generouy donation, which
enabled our team to- make the trip to-Karsay for the Nattonal
Towrnament. We had o great time and represented our state
well: We went 4-2, finishing 38 out of 112 teams. This s
great accomplishunent for our teanmm and it would never have
been made possible without your help. Thanky againi

Baystate Blaze



COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
WISE FOX REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER, 1999
By Helene Savage

Serve New England-Pauline Brown

Pauline and her committee will be distributing the Serve New England packages for this
month on Saturday, September 25. If you would like to order a package, please contact
Pauline by September 13 at (508) 285-5462.

Road Race / Saturday October 2-Dave Britton/Chico

Dave, Chico, and their committee have mailed out registration forms to several hundred
prospective walkers and runners. They are working hard to make this the most successful
road race ever! We need as much Jaycee support as possible for the race, and there is a
trophy for the Jaycee that comes in first (as long as you don’t pollute the finish line like
Dave Fisler did ~ha ha!). The next road race meeting will be held on Thursday,
September 9 at 7:30 p.m. at Dave Britton’s house. If you would like to get involved in
this committee, please contact Dave or Chico.

Quilt for Cancer-Dave Fisler

In conjunction with the Road Race, Dave and his committee will be selling 3” x 3"
squares of a quilt that will be created for friends or loved ones who were victims or who
have been affected by cancer. This quilt, when completed, will probably be displayed in
the Library or Memorial Hall. Dave is looking for some people who have some sewing
skills to help assemble the quilt. If you would like to get involved with this project,
please give Dave a call.

Basketball Clinic-Mike Savage

Thank you to Mike for taking this project on. He is in the process of making
arrangements for gym time for the clinic. More details to come in the next Wise Fox. If
you would like to lend Mike a hand with this project, please give him a call.

A CHAIRMAN IS NEEDED FOR...

Teddy Transfer-We have a large surplus of bears thanks to a large corporate donation.
A chairman is needed to collect donations of bears and distribute them to the fire and
police departments for kids in difficult situations.

It can’t be time to start thinking about Christmas already!!! Is anyone interested in
chairing the...

Winter Common Upgrade/Take Down-This project entails putting up lights and
decorations to make the Common look festive for the holiday season, and taking down
the decorations and packing them up after the season is over.



Christmas Caroling-We need someone to organize some Jaycees to sing Christmas
carols around the Common with other community groups during the week before
Christmas.

Discretionary Fund Fruit Baskets-Each year, the chapter donates several fruit baskets
to the Foxboro Discretionary Fund for families in need. These baskets are delivered with
the food and toy packages that are distributed to over a hundred families in Foxboro.
This project entails ordering of fruit, nuts and candy for the baskets, assembling them,
and delivering them to St. Mark’s Church.

Adopt a Kid for Christmas-Each year, the chapter “adopts” a kid or kids that are in
need of clothes, blankets, school supplies, and if there is anything left, toys! This project
entails doing the shopping for the kid or kids who will receive these gifts.

Sand for Seniors-The Chairman of this project is the point person for distribution of
sand to elderly people who may need it after a storm.

Nativity Scene Set Up/Take Down-The Chairman of this project is responsible for
assembling a committee that takes the nativity scene figures from Camp Lincoln Hill,
displaying the nativity scene on the bandstand, and taking it down after the season is
over.

Santa Phone-The Chairman of this project is responsible for forming a committee of
Santa’s helpers who pose as Santa and Mrs. Claus and call young children in the area.

Santa on the Common-The Chairman of this project is responsible for preparing the
Common for the arrival of Santa shortly before Christmas. We normally provide kids
who would like to visit Santa with hot chocolate refreshments, and entertainment.

We may not be able to run some of these projects if we don’t have a successful
Haunted House! If you haven’t already been to the Camp to help out, Lynda and
her committee need your help!

If you are interested in chairing these projects or helping out on any other CD
project, please contact VP Helene Savage or Director Matt Ferguson.



way$ and Mean$
Tom Whiffen |

The Haunted House - Lynda Walsh

Camp Lincoln Hill on Oak Street is the place. There has been much landscape and general clean-up

work already done by a few very faithful people... there is a lot more that needs

to be done. If you haven’t caught the Haunted House bug yet go down to the

camp any night before dark and take a walk around. If you want to get involved
now, when we really need you, give Lynda a call at (508) 543-2668.

Haunted House Concessions - Frank Monett

The first meeting will be at 7:00 on Wednesday, September 8 before the General meeting, If you
are interested in being on the committee please attend.

Christmas Tree Sales- Kenrzy Wills

We are looking into the possibility of two sites this year... which will
hopefully increase sales. Kenny will be passing around a sign-up sheet soon
for his committee.

Tupperware Catalogs and party - Heather Suttner

Heather, from the Franklin Jaycees, will be stopping by at our next GM on September 8 at 8:00 PM
to show our chapter how to raise money through Tupperware.

* If any one has any ideas that they feel could raise money for the chapter, please see me at the
General Meeting or call me at (508)553-9687. Since we don’t know what the Haunted House is
going to bring in this year... any idea big or small will be considered.



Membership Report
September 1999

By: David Britton

Who’s Who - Derek House

Mentor Program — Mike Savage is continuing to assign new members to more experience members. If
you are a new member and have not been assign a mentor please see Mike.

Jaycee Activation Apparel — Chico, If you worked a project and do not have a JC T-shirt give Chico a
call.

Web Site Page - Bob Gillis, If you have not seen the site in a while check it out. Bob is constantly adding
and changing the look. He has added information about the 5K Road race and the Haunted House. I am
sure by the time you read this he has made more changes. The site is http://home.ici.net/~fjaycees/

Activation Chairman — Chris Hebert

Call Night 1 — Elise Behn, This is our primary phone drive to contact potential new members before the
Haunted House opens. Elise is planning to run call night the last week of September, this way she can
invite them to Family Night. She is looking for some people to help her make phone calls. Elise will be
having a standard script that she be used so that you do not need to worry about what to say. This is one of
our biggest Membership Drive and does not require much time. So if you can spare and hour or two please
give Elise a call.

Membership Booth Photo Album — Ann Francomano, Ann is looking for pictures that anyone may
have of any JC events that occurred over the past two years. If you have any pictures please contact Ann
Francomano.

Foxboro Reporter, 100 Years Special Edition — David Brown

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Ann Francomano — Ann wasted no time in chairing a project, she was sworn in at the
August GM and already is chairing a project.

Doris Monett

Vicky Monett

Chris Howard



Individual Development

Dave Fisler
And
Keith Magovern

How are we all going this month? Hope everything is well.
Not much to report this month.

Meetings and programs are doing well. There is a rumor
that Vin will stop by and talk about the statue he wishes
to put up.

Degrees of Jaycees. We have a lot of new members that more
than likey don’t have a clue what this is. So here is what
it is. The degrees are a way to track your progress
through the organization. There are 10 degrees, the higher
the number the harder it is to achieve. 1If any one is
interested you may talk to Tom Whiffen at the GM or call
him at 1-508-553-9687. To get you started in the degrees
however, you may fill out the form attached to the back of
the Wise Fox and bring it to Tom.

The deep sea-fishing trip was once again post pone due to
bad weather. Nancy has set a new date September 11 at
5:00am at her house.

The Jaycee open is still setup for September 25. If you
have any questions call Tom Sawran at 1-508-543-0087.

By the time you all read this Family day will have passed,
Sunday August 29, 1999. I am betting that it will be a
great time.



Who’s who of who’s New

Remembering back to when Sandy Smith started this column, I think of all the things I
learned about the people I spend so much time with. The little things that perhaps never
come up in a “normal” conversation at a Jaycee event. I look forward to doing this for
the upcoming year, but I need your help. We need to recruit some candidates

for the column. Sometimes it’s just a matter of asking the right people, other times it’s a
matter of asking enough people and eventually people will join.

So this month, unlike before, I went outside the chapter and spoke with Eric Corey the
President of the Massachusetts Jaycees. Personally I have known Eric for several years
but as always speaking with Eric is an adventure in Jaycees and

the commitment one person can have. He truly shows the meaning of the term “ one
person can make a difference”. Eric was not elected to his position as most state
presidents are, in fact, at the time there was no executive board for the Massachusetts
Jaycees. “I was the squeaky wheel in Massachusetts. Eric Cydel from national told me to
put up or shut up so I put up and was appointed as the President of the Massachusetts
Jaycees” Eric told me with conviction. Before being appointed, the Massachusetts
Jaycees were in disarray from several years of mismanagement and anybody who was
around the state Jaycees at the time could see the frustration it was causing a lot of the
smaller chapters. And unlike any other State President in the Massachusetts Jaycees
history he has brought the state organization higher then ever before. Eric had joined the
Taunton Jaycees in 1991 after he had approached the chapter regarding street signs in the
town. As Department Head of the City of Taunton Traffic department they needed street
signs due to the new 911 system that was being installed in town. When he approached
the Taunton Jaycees he recalls “ I was interested in the street signs, they told me if I
Joined and helped on the project, they would give me the money.” Not only did they
accept his project but he was also elected executive VP at his very first meeting. Taunton
Jaycees honored there commitment and Eric honored his and then some. He has served as
chapter president 3 times. 92-93, 93-94, and again in 96-97 each time making the chapter
stronger and achieving the recognition the chapter needed. We spoke about his most
memorable project the Stop, Drop and Roll campaign for fire safety. Not only well
received in the community but it also earned them a Golden Rule Award from J.C. Penny
corporation which included a monetary contribution to the chapter.

As for the State Job his most memorable time “so far”, heads, is * Watching the
state grow to be number two and excepting that award with Fiz at the national
convention.”

As for the future he would like to see “ A healthy growth continuing, and not the
fake kind, but a positive and consistent growth in the future.” That would be what he
hopes to continue in the future. “And to have a successor next year!” he adds almost
jokingly. After all his hard work to bring the Massachusetts J aycees back from the bring
of extinction Eric truly deserves a worthy successor who will uphold the quality of
membership he strives for.

Eric and I have spoken at great lengths about the Foxboro Jaycees and how and why they
work. He is glad he has had the chance to meet the people who make it happen and looks
forward to the Foxboro Jaycees hosting the August board meeting. “I like the way
Foxboro is working right now, Growing healthy for the future.” he tells me. Plus the



.

involvement with the state that the Foxboro Jaycees have had this year only help to make
the State organization stronger and healthier for the future. People so often talk about the
time commitment that Jaycees can take. I have never had a conversation with Eric where
he complained about the time that he takes to be President of the State and for a divorced
father with custody of 2 children you know it can’t be easy. Eric Jr. (11) and Sarah (7)
are his pride and joy and are not lost when the Jaycees are involved. Eric is just the type
of person who has so much to give that no matter what he does, he givesitall  he has

and then a little bit more.

J aybee Volleyball

., Begins Monday,
September 13 at 7:00 p.m

at the Ahern School Gym

Fee $6 per player per night

Hope to see you there!!!




Let’s Play Golf!

September 25, 1999 At Willowdale Country Club
THE JAYCEE OPEN

All Players welcome... novice, intermediate and expert
Mark your Calendar

This is a good chance to practice your game, try your hand at a new game, invite
a friend, try to find a new member, challenge your buddy, just come out and have
a good time while whapping away at someone else’s lawn. Play golf with your
fellow Jaycees and friends in a very low-key competition where everyone has fun
and anyone could be a golf star with the right club and a little luck. This is for
golfers and non-golfers alike. Even if you have never played, you could
contribute to the efforts of the winning team.

The day will include 18 holes of golf, a barbecue to follow with food and drink
included, prizes for all participants (really good prizes if we get a lot of people to
play), and the chance to see good golfers and bad golfers alike share the same
course. If you play a little, you have a chance to be a star, if you don’t play at all,
it's the chance to try out the game. Teams will be matched up so that all teams
have a chance to win. And if any team really stinks, we'll all have fun laughing at
each other.

Price will be $25.00 per person (a price which has not changed since we started
5 years ago). Try it.....You'll like it!

Several prizes to be won on the course for a number of opportunities at a lucky
shot, and more prizes later at the barbecue!

Call Tom Sawran @ 543-0087 All teams picked fair and square. You have to
try this!

Save this date on your early fall calendar. You will be glad you did!

Sign up at the September G.M. Please try to be in touch and have your
money in by Sept. 15. When you are signed up, you will be given all info
regarding equipment needed, times, and BBQ location.

For details, Call Tom Sawran @ 543-0087



roxboro

Jaycees

Inventory Control Sheet
For Updates and Information, please contact Mike Savage at 543-6231

Item

Located At/With . ..

Contact Person (If Different

Audio Equipment

Mike & Helene Savage

Bunny Suit

Karen Apgar

Charcoal Grille

Christmas Lights, Winter Upgrade ltems

Camp Lincoln Hill

Dave Fisler / Pete Sorrow

Christmas Decorations

The President's Mansion

Christmas Tree Sales Items

Camp Lincoln Hil

Coffee Maker (Large)

Helene Savagg

Computer #1 & Black & White Printer

The President's Mansion

Computer #2 & Color Printer

Wise Fox Central

7

Cooler (Very Large) Bob & Cathy Hickey
Cooler (Ed Groh's) Ed Groh
Copier Wise Fox Central Gayle Workman

Chairman's Planning Guides - Community Development

With the Area Vice President

Helene Savage

Chairman's Planning Guides - Haunted House

Haunted House

Chairman's Planning Guides - Individual Development

With the Area Vice President

Dave Fisler

Chairman's Planning Guides - Ways & Means

With the Area Vice President

Tom Whiffen

Crock Pot

Bob & Cathy Hickey

Electrical Generator (15 amp)

Pete St. Laurent

Peter Sorrow

Haunted House Tools

Haunted House

Peter Sorrow + Carl Bertolino

Historical Items (Scrapbooks, old slides, memorabelia, etc.)

Brian & Sandy Smith

Sandy

Lights - Haunted House Courtyard Mark Emery

Nativity Scene Camp Lincoln Hill Kenny Wills / Peter Sorrow
Photo Albums (Chapter) Lynda Walsh

Polaroid Camera Mike & Helene Savage

Popcorn Machine Mike & Helene Savage

Project Signs (Assorted) Bob & Jane Webster

Radios - Two Way Pete Sorrow

Road Race Banner Chris Hebert

Shooting Gallery Haunted House

Slide Projector Lynda Walsh

Softball Equipment Elise Behn

Volleyball Equipment Bob Webster

Basketball Equipment Dave Fisler

Tarps (2) The Basement Tom Sawran
Tent - Small Scott Rogers

Tent - Large _ Scott Rogers

Wagner Power Roller

Bob & Cathy Hickey




Name of person running for

In consideration of the acceptance of this entry, I, for myself, my heirs and
executors, waive and release any and all rights and claims for damages I may
have against the Town of Foxboro, MA, the Foxboro Jaycees and all other
organizers and sponsors of this race. Further, I attest that I am physically
fit and have trained to compete in this event.

Signature:

(parent if under 18)

Please make checks payable to
The Foxboro Jaycees 5K Fun Run
3 Joanna Drive
Foxboro, MA 02035
Oor call (508) 698-0899
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WALKERS WELCOME!!
The Forbore Jayceeo 67 Annual S Fun Bun

What: A 5K-road race to benefit Jeff Anderson. Jeff Anderson is a teenager from
Foxboro who is diagnosed with high-risk leukemia and is being treated at
the Jimmy Fund at Dana Farber. Money raised will be used to assist the
family with the associated medical expenses. The family also wishes to
donate a portion of the money to the Dana Farber, Jimmy Fund.

When: Saturday, October 2, 1999 10:00 AM

Where: The Ahern Middle School, Mechanic Street Foxboro,MA

Route: A flat scenic 5K through Foxboro, Refreshments along route and at the finish
line.

Fee: $10.00 pre registration $25.00 Family of 3
$12.00 day of the race $30.00 Family day of the race

T-Shirts: Guarantee to all pre registrations and to all sponsored runners with pledges of
$50 or more.

Awards: First, Second and Third in all age groups
Commentary ribbons for the first SO people who run for someone or in memory
of someone.

Timing: Finish line managed by Spitler Racing, USATF Certified

Activities: Pre and Post race activities, including DJ, aerobics, children activites such as
face painting. Fun for everyone.

Raffle: Many prizes to be drawn randomly, all applicants get a free chance.

Directions: Exit 8 off Route 95, take Mechanic Street toward Foxboro, approx. 1.5 miles to
Ahern Middle School on left. From Foxboro Center, (Route 140), take Mechanic
Street .8 miles to Ahern School on right.

ENTRY FORM

Last Name: First Name Age  Sex

Address: City: State: Zip:

Shirt Size: YES I choose to run In Memory For Someone
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Cancer Awareness Quilt

As a special project, the Foxboro Jaycees are trying to create a quilt that will be built by -
names of dear ones that have passed away and in honor of the lives that have beaten the
disease of Cancer.

This disease has touched all of us in one way or another, and as the research continues,
we believe that so should the support and respect for it’s victims. Each square will be
$10.00 for a 3" x 3” square displaying each special person’s name.

We are hoping to get enough support for this quilt to hang it in our Library for some time
and then to continue to display it for the future in Memorial Hall. Let’s make this a

symbol for all that have suffered the pain and a sign of support to the continued efforts of
the medical industry to wipe this ever-growing disease out of our life times.

............................................................................................................

If your are interested, please fill out the box(s) below and return to:
The Foxboro Jaycees

81 Mechanic Street

Foxboro, MA 02035

Please make checks payable to: The Foxboro Jaycees

In We
Loving Beat,
Memory It!
Of
Please Print:
Your Name:
Your Address:
Your Town:
Your Telephone:

Thank you for your continued support. All proceeds go to benefit cancer treatment.
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